To the administrators of Myspace.com,

On behalf of the National Federation of the Blind, the California Association of 
Blind Students, and blind people throughout California and across the country. 
We wish to discuss with you the accessibility of myspace.com to users of screen reading software. We fine myspace a useful networking tool, linking us with employers, educators, and each other. We find it a terrific means of disseminating information which will help blind people in untold numbers to lead happy productive lives. We have observed, however, some issues with Myspace which make it difficult if not impossible for blind people to tap into its benefits.  The problems we have had accessing Myspace include, but are not limited too:

1. The Captcha is graphic text which our screen readers can’t read. This bars us from acquiring a Myspace account without sighted assistance. 

2. Recent changes to the web site have made it impossible for blind people to access some of its features. For example, we can not change the music in our profiles. 

3. Links and pictures without alt tags make myspace.com appear cluttered to users of screen readers. Some of the links are vague and the images and advertisements are illegible to screen readers. 
We in the National Federation of the Blind stand ready and eager to help you make your web site accessible for everyone. Some possible solutions include, but are not limited too:

1. An audio Captcha which blind people can listen too while typing the text in the box. 

2. Our experienced web designers can work with you on a format which opens up all Myspace’s features to screen readers without compromising there attraction to the general public.  

3. Alt Tags can be attached to image links and pictures throughout the web site to make them screen reader friendly. 
Opening Myspace up to blind people could greatly increase the among of people who utilize the networking tools it offers. It will also make Myspace a leader in the movement to open all social networking sites up to blind users. We look forward to a long-lasting and mutually beneficial relationship with Myspace. 

Sincerely
Angela Fowler, Project Coordinator, National Federation of the Blind of California. 
